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Presenter
Presentation Notes
40 acre site immediately surround lake
One of the last naturally occurring peat bogs in the area
Monitored weekly for activity since spring of 2015





April 2015 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Mid April 2015- About 8 sites discovered and documented. 4 sites actively occupied. 
Collaborative effort between Parks, Police, Human Services and Sound Mental Health to remove individuals and offer assistance to area resources.
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Presentation Notes
Individuals occupying the area were dealing with a variety of issues. Substance abuse, criminal history and mental health.
If individuals were present at time of clean up after notice to vacate- A 1 year trespass letter was given to them.
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Dumping grounds and areas with activity were found primarily along the western edge of the area adjacent to Des Moines Memorial Drive and off 144th St. to the south. 



Clean Up Efforts 
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Presentation Notes
Clean up took place over a 3 day period beginning May 6, 2015 and included Parks and PW staff. Labor, supplies and equipment rental totaled about $17k. 
Getting equipment in to access site was challenging.
Plowing into areas using backhoe- Rented a brush cutter machine as well to cut access paths into camp/dump areas. 
Working in grounds maintenance, performing clean up work at this scale is quite a departure from the normal duties and working conditions we normally encounter. Its dangerous, tedious work. You don’t know what you will uncover. 




Tub Lake Area Today… 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Since the clean up in May 2015- Park Operations conduct weekly “walk through” of the previously active sites to monitor for activity as well as look for evidence of new sites/trails. 
If individuals are present at a site, police are notified. Park staff will not make contact with individuals without police presence. 
Coordination with police and Sound Mental Health for site visit and services/resource information to be given.
Timeline is established for vacating site based on circumstances: Criminal activity, warrants, previously trespassed
If individuals come back “clear” they are generally given a few days do move belongings out of the area. Garbage bags offered to clean up site. Moderate success with this.
If site looks active but no one is present, we have left notices indicating park code violations and a “move out deadline.” We follow up with Police present to ensure individuals are gone. 
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Presentation Notes
Since 2015 weekly monitoring has been successful.
After the clean up in 2015 we averaged about 1 camp a month (June-October) that were smaller and less established due to the frequency of monitoring. Didn’t have time to setup.
2016-We’ve seen a shift to some car camping and motorhomes using park facility parking lots. Easier to deal with given the accessibility. We continue to work with police if we observe criminal activity or ordinance violations in these situations as well. 

The Tub Lake area- We continue to work with Spark Plug Promotions who promote weekly mountain bike races in the spring, summer and fall on the eastern section of the property. They would like to expand trails on the western section of Tub Lake which would give more exposure to the area.  
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Questions? 
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